DRAFT: Subject to approval by the MIPTO Board

Matoska International Parent Board
Meeting Minutes 
October 9, 2012
The meeting began at 6:38 pm.
John Rogers is timekeeper.
The September 11th meeting minutes were unanimously approved.
Treasurer’s report – Angel Fleming
· Savings balance per 9/30/12 bank statement is $13,801.11.

· Checking balance per 9/30/12 bank statement as of is $12,053.24
· Year-to-date income through 9/30/12 was $3,083.98 and expenses were $5,293.39.

The board unanimously approved the treasurer’s report.
Angel delivered financial records to Dave Zachor, CPA (the same firm as last year) for preparation of the tax returns, which are due Dec. 15. Becky, Jennifer and Cami conducted the annual internal audit for 2011-12. The board discussed a silent auction winning bid payment check that was returned NSF. Angel made an adjustment in the books to account for this. There was an NSF bank fee of $4.00. Camp St. Croix has requested a deposit for next year’s 4th grade camp of half the total (about $750). The board voted to make this payment now for next year, even though it was not in this year’s budget. In future years the annual camp expense will include both the down payment for the following year plus the remaining balance for the current year.
Secretary’s report – Jennifer Weddell

There were no applicants for the new parent seat on the board. Jennifer will prepare a brief half-sheet for new families inviting them to find out more or to get involved in the PTO. Angel will put these on the PTO table at conferences. If there are no candidates after this effort, the kindergarten teachers will be invited to talk to their new families about joining. There are also a few potential candidates from returning families that some board members suggested for recruiting. They will be contacted if efforts to recruit a new family do not succeed.
Staff Report

Field trips are happening for many classrooms: 4th graders went to Camp St. Croix last week, and 2nd graders are getting ready for their communities field trip to rural and urban areas (Afton and downtown St. Paul.) All classes are getting ready for goal-setting conferences later this week and next. The cafeteria is doing taste-testing of new items with some students once a month. The Action Team will be up and running soon. This is a new program that has replaced Student Council, which is more service and IB oriented. Kirsten Duoos and Susie Mahoney will be the staff leaders.
Chip Shoppe

Angel reported that she has made $19,830 in deposits made for Chip Shoppe sales (this does not include internet sales). We are about $1,000 ahead of last year’s grand total, which included internet sales. The school retains about half the sales totals as net revenue.
Family Dance and Movie Nights
The family dance will be on Thursday, November 8 from 6:30 to 8:30 p.m. in the gym. Mr. Butters will handle the music and be the DJ. The first hour will be geared toward younger kids and the second hour will be geared toward older kids. Families will be encouraged to attend one hour or the other but are welcome to attend any time.
There will be two Movie Nights this year – one for grades K-2 on January 11th and another for grades 3-5 on January 4th.  Angel will lead the Jan. 4 night and Sonya will lead the Jan. 11 night. John Leininger will be at one of the nights and Ben Butters will be at the other.

Open Forum
Jodi Hawkins reported that 5th grade camp expenses were reduced to $60 per student, after fundraisers and PTO contributions. And the T-shirts and water bottles made by school parent Beth Weidner’s company (see Sept. minutes) were a big hit.
The meeting adjourned at 7:45 PM.
Meeting Attendance
	Board Members
	Staff

	X
	Shannon Otto (Co-Chair)
	
	John Leininger (principal)

	X
	Cami Raeburn (Co-Chair)
	
	Gayle Chapman (volunteer coordinator)

	X
	Angel Fleming (Treasurer)
	
	Kirsten Duoos (IB coordinator)

	X
	Jennifer Weddell (Secretary)
	X
	Jeanne Mack (4th grade teacher)

	X
	Jodi Hawkins
	X
	Kelly Coorough (2nd grade teacher)

	X
	Becky Richnofsky
	Others

	X
	John Rogers
	
	George Kimball (school board)

	X
	Lisa Setterlund
	
	

	
	Sonya Zuker
	
	

	
	
	
	


The next regular meeting of the Matoska International PTO board will be held on Tuesday, November 13th at 6:30 PM CDT in the school’s media center.  All are welcome to attend.

Please visit our website at www.matoskaparents.weebly.com, for meeting minutes, agendas, and more.
